
Letter from the  
Executive Director 

If you have taken a drive down 
Kawaihae Road in Waimea town lately 
you may have noticed that we are very 
nearly finished with a new addition to our 
hospice campus.  The new green cottage 
supported by a single strong Ohia post 
is our new hospice annex:  a meeting 
place for our hospice nurses, counselors, 
social workers and hospice aides.  This project has been in the 
works for more than three years now.  Building this addition to 
our campus would not have been possible without the strong 
support of our community which, like the Ohia post, keeps us 
supported. 

On behalf of the patients and families we serve, I would like 
to thank each and every individual, community business, and 
foundation that contributed to our successful Capital Campaign 
to bring the annex project to fruition.  The annex will be 
completed just in time to accommodate the growing needs for 
our services in the communities we serve. 

As the holidays approach, we are aware of how hard the 
holiday season can be for those of us grieving the loss of loved 
ones.  We would like to call your attention to our new series of 
bereavement programs that we are offering to the community.  
Our mission is to be a source of care and comfort not only for 
patients and families facing serious illness but also for those 
who are grieving.  You are not alone.  Please pick up the phone 
and call us.  We can tell you about our new bereavement and 
spiritual counselors and programs. 

Our hospice is celebrating 29 years in the North Hawaii 
community and the longevity of our hospice program would 
not be possible without the support we receive from you.  Our 
work in the community is YOUR work in the community and 
we are strong today because of your support.

With aloha and appreciation on behalf of our hospice mission,

Katherine Werner, MHA, BSN
Executive Director 

NEWSLETTER

COMING UP:

Hospice Volunteer 
Training: New! 
Hospice Volunteers 
begin your volunteer
training on-line followed 
by one-day training on-
site. 
For more information, 
call Bobbi Bryant, 
Volunteer Coordinator at
808-885-7547 

MARK YOUR 
CALENDARS! 
“Tea with Love and 
Aloha”
The Waikii Club 
House 
February 7, 2015
Join us to celebrate  
Love and Hawaiiana 
Afternoon Tea and  
Silent Auction
If you are interested in 
being a table hostess or 
reserving tickets please call 
Gayle at our office at  
885-7547.

NORTH HAWAII HOSPICE
WINTER 2015

Plein Aire by Greg Schultz
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NORTH HAWAII HOSPICE

is a nonprofit organization 
committed to helping 
patients, families and 
friends dealing with  

life-limiting illnesses.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OFFICERS

Margarita Scheffel
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John G. Roth 
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Lynn Higashi
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Linda West 
Secretary

Stephanie Ladwig
Treasurer

BOARD MEMBERS

Nancy Bouvet 
Sheila Cadwallader 

Wendy Craven
Bev Dawson

Howard Edelman 
Jaisy Jardine

James T. (Toby) King
Stewart Lawrence, MD

Diana Mahaney
Julie Mattson
Ginny Robb 

Joanne Sameshima
Ali Woods 

MEDICAL DIRECTOR 

John Dawson, MD 

29 years of caring

VOLUNTEER CORNER 
As the year comes to a close, the North Hawaii Hospice ohana 

has so much to be grateful for.  Participation and support coming 
from our community has been tremendous.  From the volunteer 
respite and caregiving for our patients and families to the 
community outreach and fundraising support that makes NHH 
possible, everyone has generously given of their time and talents.  
Throughout the year we have remained very busy with the many 
events and programs that support what we do. At the heart of 
hospice are the very important people who give freely of themselves 
so that members of our community may have hospice, no matter 
what their financial situation.  This altruism from our volunteers, 
which includes our hardworking board of trustees, is what NHH is 
all about. 

The photos displayed are of our volunteers and board members 
at the many events we have had over the past year.  What is nice to 
see are all the smiles and people having fun. A sign that we’re doing 
something right!  We started out the year with the delightful High 
Tea and Silent Auction – High Tea with Aloha at the Waiki’i Ranch 
clubhouse.  We moved on to participating in the Spring Volunteer 
Appreciation Brunch and Annual Charity Walk.  Next we went to 
tee with the Tommy Bahama Big Island Golf Classic in June and 
our annual Floating Lantern Ceremony in partnership with the 
Fairmont Orchid in August which our community really loved.  We 
then turned our attention to our new building, a new meeting place 
for the hospice clinical staff.  We hope to be able to finish the project 
in the new year. As we wind down the year, we’re reaching out to 
the community through our new community outreach programs 
and then we will quickly turn into elves to help Santa get his 
photo taken with our community’s keiki and help our community 
remember their loved ones through Light up a Life.  In between 
all these events, volunteers answer phones, quietly fundraise, help 
with mailings, count wishing well 
coins, share the mission of hospice 
with their friends and neighbors, 
support our patients and families, 
and the list goes on!  North Hawaii 
would not be possible without you,  
Mahalo to our wonderful ohana! 

Our hats are off to our volunteer of the year 
Joan Moynahan! Joan works in the finance 
office, participates in the planning of the 
High Tea fundraisers, sews beautiful quilts 
to donate to our silent auctions, and helps 
with the annual Tommy Bahama Classic Golf 
Tournament.  We are so grateful that she has 
blessed us with her talents. 
Congratulations Joan! 
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NORTH HAWAII 
HOSPICE STAFF
Katherine Werner, MHA

Executive Director

Colleen Norris, MBA
Director of Finance

Gayle Hubbard
Fund Development Manager

Debbie Washburn, RN, CHPN
Clinical Services Director

Denise Reyes
Clinical Services Assistant

Nancy Bellatti, RN 
Reinhard Fritsch, RN, PhD

Kaiki Gunderson-Cook, RN
Patient Case Managers

Lauren Butcher, MSN, ANP-C
Nurse Practitioner

Rachel Real, LPN
On-Call Nurse

Kathy Ensign, MSW 
Megan McCaffrey, MSW 

Social Workers

Bobbi Bryant
Volunteer Coordinator 

Inez Schultz, MA 
Bereavement Coordinator

Rev. Robert Schwarzhaupt  
Spiritual Counselor

Nina Millar, RN
Christine Richardson, RN

Kristin Wohlschlagel, RN, CHPN
After Hours Nurses

Marshall Cacoulidis, CNA 
Sandee Kama, HA
Felicia Murray, HA
Sandie Rossi, HA 

Hospice Aides

Our Volunteer Appreciation Brunch  
Held at the Home of Barbara and Charlie Campbell
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The 2nd Annual Carlos Rivas Memorial Polo Tournament was held November 30, 2014. The Mauna 
Kea Polo Club raised funds for all of the hospices on the Big Island. 

The 36th Annual Visitor Industry Charity Walk 
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NEW FACES AT HOSPICE 
Bobbi Bryant, Volunteer Coordinator

by Phyllis Tarail

Our new NHH Volunteer Coordinator has 
spent a good portion of her life as a vagabond, 
traveling and living in many parts of the world.  
She lived on Maui for 13 years, 
but her family in southern 
California and Arizona called 
her back to the mainland 
several times.  She calls herself 
a gypsy because she’s had a 
hard time landing in one spot 
until now.  Once she lived on 
a boat that was approached by 
pirates and she was once a dive 
guide in the Red Sea.  Bobbi 
has even played Santa Claus in 
Egypt!  Curiosity has played an 
important role in her life.  

Bobbi has a long-time interest 
in hospice work, having 
volunteered at Livingston 
Memorial Hospital in Ventura 
and then becoming a part-time 
employee as the assistant to the bereavement 
counselor/volunteer coordinator for a few years.  
She later worked as the volunteer coordinator 
for “Against the Stream Buddhist Meditation 
Society” in Santa Monica.

After visiting for several years, she moved 
to Hawai`i Island in September 2013.  Bobbi 
came to play and ended up working on her 
boyfriend’s property.  Before moving here she 
had found the NHH website and she signed 
up to become a volunteer, taking the training 
in October 2013.  Bobbi’s vision as the NHH 
Volunteer Coordinator is to see what she can 
do to fill more of the patients’ needs, so she’s 
currently on the lookout for new patient care 
volunteers.

Swimming at Mahukona, snorkeling and 
kayaking are some of her fun activities.  She also 
rides her motorcycle from her home in Kapa`au 
to the hospice office in Waimea and all around 
the island both alone and with her boyfriend.  
Bobbi first rode for 6 months with her boyfriend 
of 8 years and then she bought her own 

motorcycle.  They have often spent summers in 
Colorado riding their motorcycles all over the 
Rockies.  Somehow she finds time to volunteer 

at the Kahilu Theatre and for 
music performances at the 
Honoka`a People’s Theater.  
She also co-facilitates a 
discussion group on death 
and dying in Kohala.

Now that Bobbi is living 
here full time, she realizes 
the constant struggle with 
taming the property she lives 
on which has two homes and 
LOTS of grass.  Once she 
had moved full time onto 
her boyfriend’s property, she 
experienced a rather typical 
local dilemma.  They were 
awakened at midnight to the 
crowing of a multitude of 
wild roosters who had moved 

in next door.  The noise lasted most of the night 
and was driving Bobbi and her boyfriend nuts.  
So Bobbi had a plan.  She borrowed humane 
traps from the Humane Society and successfully 
caught several of the roosters and relocated 
them.  However, the ones she hadn’t caught got 
smart and they wouldn’t go near the traps.  So, 
she had another idea--In the middle of the night 
she went out with her flashlight to see which 
trees the roosters were roosting in.  She first tried 
to hose them out of the trees--not only did that 
not work, but she ended up soaking wet!  Her 
last effort, with lots of patience and persistence, 
finally paid off.  She propped up a 20 ft. long 
bamboo pole right into the roosters’ trees.  Then, 
in the middle of the night, she would go out and 
shake the trees until the roosters would fly away.  
It took 2 straight weeks of lost sleep, but finally 
the roosters left and never came back.  Who 
knows who those roosters are bothering after all 
of that? 
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The 8th annual Tommy 
Bahama Classic Charity Golf 
Tournament was held at the 
beautiful Mauna Kea Beach 
Resort in June 2014. The full-
day event is truly a classic 
and not to be missed for any 
serious golfer wanting to have 
an unforgettable day. The 
event features world class 
golf, food, drinks and prizes 
all to benefit North Hawaii 
Hospice’s programs and 
services. 

Tommy Bahama’s restaurant 
provided delicious grilled 
food and delightful tropical 
drinks for all participants 
on the course. Following the 
event a private celebration, 
live auction and awards 
ceremony was held at the 
Tommy Bahama Tropical Café. 
Master of ceremonies for the 
evening was Lyman Medeiros 
who provided plenty of aloha 
and kept the auction hopping. 

A special big Mahalo to 
the entire staff of Tommy 
Bahama at Mauna Lani who 
work so hard to put this 
event together,  the entire 
golf team at the Mauna Kea 
Beach Resort, each and every 
golfer who came to play, and 
all of our Hospice volunteers 
who made the event so great.  
A special thanks also to all 
of the many sponsors and 
donors that contribute to 
Tommy Bahama and to our 
community.  This year this 
event netted over $50,000 
to support North Hawaii 
Hospice’s programs and 
services.  

Tommy Bahama Big Island Classic  
Golf Tournament Successful! 

North Hawaii Hospice’s  
Marty Hind and  
Katherine Ciano join  
John Nguyen (Tommy Bahama, 
Mauna Lani) in welcoming  
golfers to the tournament.
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Who’s on Board
by Phyllis Tarail

One of the newest North Hawaii Hospice 
Board members is Ginny Robb, who offers 
up a lovely smile along with a welcome, as we 
sat together to talk outside of 
Starbucks.   As a “getting to 
know you” interview, Ginny 
was very open, friendly, and 
forthcoming about her personal 
history and her interest in 
hospice.

Ginny’s mother died in the 
hospital when Ginny was only 
17 and even then she felt that 
there must be a better way to 
die.  She didn’t have a medical 
background so Ginny didn’t 
know how she could help 
hospice until friend and board 
member, Stephanie Ladwig, 
talked to her about becoming 
a board member herself.  
That’s when she realized that 
she could help NHH in a different way.  After 
volunteering at the recent Hospice Floating 
Lantern Ceremony, she was very moved by 
how many people were so open and willing to 
talk about the family members they had lost 
and their experiences with receiving help from 
hospice.  As Ginny said, “I believe in having a 
choice in the quality of life and the hospice staff 
and volunteers involved here at North Hawaii 
Hospice are all so surprisingly upbeat.”  One 
of the other board members said at a recent 
meeting, “Hospice is an investment in our 
future,” and Ginny really agrees.

As a self-proclaimed “military brat” Ginny and 
her family finally settled on Oahu when she was 
a youngster in the 1960s.  It was at Maryknoll 
School where Ginny met her husband Chris.  
They married in the early 1980s and moved to 
Hawai`i Island in 1982 when Chris got a job 
with Watanabe Floral.  They lived in Waimea 
for a year and then moved to Kealakekua where 
they bought land and created an organic family 
farm.  It was there that they raised their three 
sons.  While Chris was busy running the farm, 

Ginny worked in the finance department at Kona 
Community Hospital.

Once their sons began to leave the household, 
they realized that Waimea 
was the place to live.  They 
sold their family farm, bought 
a home and leased a plot of 
land at the Lalamilo Farm 
Lots at the very end of the 
road to start another, and 
the only, organic farm in that 
area--growing greens and 
root vegetables, such as beets.  
All three of her sons love 
farming and they are all now 
working on the farm.  Ginny 
is the official initial seeder 
on the farm and she loves 
being the person who starts 
new life.  She also is the farm 
bookkeeper and she loves that 
connection the whole family 

has to the land.  Her “paying” job in finance and 
information technology with Hawaii Health 
Systems Corporation (HHSC) allows her to 
work three days a week from her home and two 
days in the Kona office.  All of her jobs keep her 
very busy, so she has little time for recreation, 
but she and Chris love to entertain and Ginny 
catches up with reading through audio books 
that she listens to in the car.  She and Chris 
recently spent three weeks in Europe, which 
included representing the US at the Slow Food 
International Congress in Turin, Italy.  Her five 
year old grandson lives on Oahu, but he loves 
coming to the farm to play in the dirt and Ginny 
loves sharing the farm with the next generation.

Ginny’s healthcare finance expertise is very 
much appreciated by the staff at North Hawaii 
Hospice.  She is happy that she finally found a 
way she could contribute to hospice. 
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Fairmont Orchid Partners with North Hawaii Hospice  
for the 4th AnnualFloating Lantern Ceremony 

Providing a gorgeous setting and elegant facilities the Fairmont Orchid partnered again this year 
with North Hawaii Hospice to host and produce our annual floating lantern ceremony.  The event 
was held on August 24. 2014 and was attended by more than 800 people. Participants described how 
meaningful it was to be able to remember and honor a loved-one by releasing a decorated lantern into 
Pau’oa Bay at dusk.  This year was the fourth lantern event held in partnership with the Fairmont 
Orchid. We are already making plans to hold the event again the last Sunday in August in 2015. If you 
are interested in participating be sure and mark your calendars now. 

Chaired by NHH Board Member Lynn Higashi and her husband Miles Okumura, the event 
went off without a hitch. The sunset was spectacular and the glowing lanterns floated majestically 
as the evening light turned to a deep lavender. Lyman Medeiros took the stage at the Coconut 
Grove as Master of Ceremonies and the Pule and Hula was led by Deena Hurwitz. The Kona 
Daifukuji Taiko drummers performed followed by chant and ringing of the bell by Reverend 
Shingo Furusawa of the Honoka’a, Kohala, Pa’auilo and Kamuela Buddhist Temples of the Hongpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii.  There were delicious food and beverage concessions provided by 
the Fairmont Orchid so that families could enjoy refreshments together while they decorated their 
lanterns. 

If you were there you may have noticed dozens of NHH volunteers in dark blue t-shirts and caps 
helping with parking, taking donations, putting lanterns together, lighting lantern candles, and 
cleaning up. We couldn’t hold this event without so many willing helpers from our community 
volunteering to assist. We thank each and every volunteer who came out to support us putting this 
event together. 

We can’t thank Mew Lan Seto and Jaisy Jardine and the managers and staff of the Fairmont 
Orchid enough. Having professional event experts on the committee really makes this event shine. 

The event is a beautiful opportunity to participate in a heartfelt meaningful ceremony to remember 
and honor our loved-ones. We are so grateful to everyone who volunteered to make this event such a 
memorable one. We hope to see you there next year! 
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January 2015 
   

Caregivers Circle of Support 
January 5th – Monday     Where:  Tutu’s House     When:  1:30 – 2:30 

 

Conversations on Death and Dying  
January 5th – Monday     Where:  Tutu’s House     When:  3:00 – 4:30 

  

Grief Circle of Support 
January 12th – Monday     Where:  Tutu’s House     When:  1:30 – 2:30  

 

Circle of Support – Journey Together (Social Group) 
January 27th – Tuesday     Where:  Holoholokai Beach Park     When:  9:00 – 10:00  

 

February 2015 
 

Caregivers Circle of Support 
February 2nd – Monday     Where:  Tutu’s House     When:  1:30 – 2:30  

 

Conversations on Death and Dying  
February 2nd – Monday     Where:  Tutu’s House     When:  3:00 – 4:30 

 

Grief Circle of Support 
February 9th – Monday     Where:  Tutu’s House     When:  1:30 – 2:30 

 

Mandalas – Grief and Healing Adults (Limit 12) 
February 23rd – Monday     Where:  Tutu’s House     When:  1:30 – 3:00 

 

Circle of Support – Journey Together (Social Group) 
February 24th – Tuesday     Where:  Holoholokai Beach Park     When:  9:00 – 10:00 

 

March 2015 
 

Caregivers Circle of Support 
March 2nd – Monday     Where:  Tutu’s House     When:  1:30 – 2:30 

 

Conversations on Death and Dying  
March 2nd – Monday     Where:  Tutu’s House     When:  3:00 – 4:30 

 

Grief Mask:  Creating Hope and Moving Forward Pre‐adolescents and Teens (Limit 10) 
March 14th – Saturday     Where:  North Hawaii Hospice     When:  9:30 – 12:30     Bring a Sack Lunch  

 

The Many Faces of Grief:  Create Your Own Grief Mask Part 1 Adult (Limit 10) 
March 23rd – Monday      Where:  Tutu’s House     When:  1:00 – 3:00 

 

The Many Faces of Grief:  Create Your Own Grief Mask Part 2 Adult (Limit 10) 
March 30th – Monday     Where:  Tutu’s House     When:  1:00 – 3:00  

 

Expressive Art:  Grief Group Pre‐adolescents and Teens (Limit 10) 
March 28th – Saturday     Where:  North Hawaii Hospice     When:  9:30 – 12:30     Bring a Sack Lunch  

 

Circle of Support – Journey Together (Social Group) 
March 31st – Tuesday     Where:  Holoholokai Beach Park     When:  9:00 – 10:00 

 
Contact North Hawaii Hospice at 885‐7547 or e‐mail the group leader, inez.schultz@northhawaiihospice.org for more 

information.  There is no fee for groups.  Materials will be provided.  Registration is required.  
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Patient Care Services

Number of patients and families in hospice	 145
Number of patients discharged alive	 19

Patients with a cancer diagnosis	 38%
Patients with a non-cancer diagnosis	 62%

Age Range of Our Patients

Age of our oldest patient	  100 years
Age of our youngest patient	 39 years
Average age of our patients	 78 years

NORTH HAWAII HOSPICE ANNUAL REPORT 
The following statistics pertain to fiscal year July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014.

Volunteer Hours Donated

Direct Care	 820 hours
Indirect Care	 2178 hours

Total Hours	 2998 hours

FINANCIAL REPORT 2013-2014

Fundraising 
Events - 15%

Foundations &
Organizations - 10%

Individual
Contributions - 5%

Patient Insurance -70%

EXPENSES
Total  $1,348,072

REVENUES
Total  $1,713,971 

Waikoloa/Kawaihae - 23%

Waimea - 35%

Kohala - 15%

Hamakua Coast - 27%

Hospice Patients by Region

Grief and Bereavement 

Number of contacts with hospice families for grief resolution	 387
Number of contacts with community members for grief resolution	 23
Number of contacts through community support group programs	 11

Program - 70%

Administration - 20%

Development -10%
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Gifts to North Hawaii Hospice 
Mahalo to Our Donors  

Our giving report includes the names of those individuals, community groups, and businesses 
who have given gifts to North Hawaii Hospice from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014.

The Aunties
Ben and Amy and Cathy
Bully
Grandma Margret
Lorna
Henry Acedillo
Janice Akana
Marion Anderson
Martin Angot
Ziegfried R. Azevedo
Lottie Bernstone
Ric Bollinger
Jim Browne
Greg Cameron
Patricia Morriss Campbell
Eleanor Carter
Leonard Chow
Delores Coates
Nancy Colella
Nelson Crawford
Stan Czerwinski
Ted Dahl
Joan Dempster
Luna Edwards
Marilyn Enns
Jefferson Falkner
James W. Falls
Sheila Falls

Kam Fawcett
Yolanda Fernandez
Beryl Fogel
Laura V. Folk
Ruth and William Foster
James Frazier
Takeshi Fujino
Wayne and Phyllis Gocke
Rachel and David Green-Arbon
Pearl Groves
Luki Hammond
Robert Hanano
Maria Hanley
Stephen B. Hard
James Higashi
Coco Hind
Ralph Horn
Grace Houchin
Bradford Houser
Barbara Hutchinson
Richard Ishikawa
Clyde Jackson
Judith Johnson
Peter Kim
Masato Kimura
Natlee Kimura Oshiro
Ernest and Helen Kurlansky
Ruth and Lionel Landry

Marium G. Macion
Shoichi Maeda
Kahu Abraham Mahi
Alice Maloney
Terry Martin
Teruko Martinson
Florence McPeek
John Mellon
Ollie Mitchell
Jan Morgan
Marion Nahulu
Thomas Nakahara
Ruth Nakamoto
Leo Neyens
Clarence K. Okamura
Masateru Oketani
Bert Pelca
John L. Perreira
Jack and Yvonne Perry
Nancy Piianaia
Emilio Ponce
Jessie Provost
Helen Quirk
Mae Rafacz
Jack Ramos
Tyrone Reinhardt
Richard Rowe
Francis Ryusaki

Jeanne Marie Sebek
Douglas Sell
Tom Sharkey
Kent W. Shattuck
Gene Shields
Dale Smith, Sr.
Robert K. Spangler
Patrick Summerfield
Kenso Takamoto
Dr. James Taren
Jerry Taub
Matt Therrien
Dora Thevenin
Sarah B. Tompson
Wendy Uemura
Jacquelyn Villegas
Tetsuro Wakayama
Carm Wakerly
Curtis Williams
Jo Williams
Harvey Wong
Dee Yamaguchi
Ichiro Yamaguchi
Hideo Yanazaki
Fusami Yano
Bill Zuke

Commemorative gifts were received in memory of the following people:

Anonymous (1)
George Ainge and Leesa Miyasato
Samuel and Laurie Ainslie
Aloha Investment Group III
Bank of Hawaii
J. Gordon Beaton
Joan S. Bellinger
Bike Works Beach and Sports
John and Ann Broadbent
Business Services Hawaii
Gary and Lynn Chapman
Dorrance Family Foundation
Foodland Give Aloha Program  

Anonymous Donations
Laurie and Jack Goldstein

Martha L. Greenwell
Hawaii Cycling Club
Hawaii Hotel Industry Foundation
Myrna Horn
Julia Hungerford
James C. Shingle Family Fund  

of the Hawaii Community Foundation
John and Dorothy Baird Fund
Thomas and Felicity Johnson
Charles Kimura
Thomas King
KTA Super Stores
Bruce and Randee Kumove
Mr. and Mrs. James Lally
Leilani Lewis

LGA Family Foundation
Mark and Diana Mahaney
Gretchen and James Mair
Richard and Joan Ellen McFee
Microsoft Matching Gifts Program
Bob and Carol Momsen
Nancy O’Connell
Jeffrey and Joan Shadel
Theresa M. Spangler
Chizuko Westrum
Mr. and Mrs. William T. White
William J. and Dorothy K. O’Neill 

Foundation

SUSTAINERS ($1,000-$4,999)

All Volunteers
Alexander and LeBurta Atherton
Dr. John and Mrs. Beverly Dawson
Mr. and Mrs. James King

Commemorative gifts were received in honor of the following people:
Brent and Janet Malin
Elizabeth Spielman
J. K. Spielman

MAJOR DONORS ($5,000+)
Balbi Atherton Brooks
Colella Family Charitable Fund
Alan Gartenhaus, Rhoady Lee and The Lee Family
Jacquelyn and Alcy Johnson Memorial Fund

John M. Simpson Foundation
Melissa Lindsey
Moonglow Fund of the Hawaii Community Foundation
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PATRONS ($250-$999)
Anonymous (1)
Betty Acedillo
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Agorastos
Adele K. Bahl
Mike and Gale Bates
Martha W. Bergan
Big Island Candies
Lala Black
Tom Blackburn and Kate Bell
Archie and Alexi Blake
Marla and Dale Bleecher
Kenneth and Arlene Block
Kitty Budge
Robert and Lauren Chancer
Christy D. Anderson Fund
Kathy Clarke
CLO Marketing, Inc.
Tony and Wendy Craven
Daleico Ranch
Carol and Clive Davies
Michael Dorsey and George Roig
Howard S. Edelman
Sandy and Dick Ednie
Sally and Ed Evans
First Hawaiian Bank-Kamuela Branch
Marilyn and Patrick Fitzgerald
Foodland Supermarket, Ltd.
Judy Frazier
Mr. and Mrs. George B. Fry
Mr. and Mrs. Rey Ganir
Charlie Gooch
Graciela’s Hair Salon, Inc.
James and Priscilla Growney
Saundra and Bob Gulley
Howard and Patricia Hall
Michael, Jane, and Michelle Hanano
Bill and J. Lynn Hastings
Marty and Robby Hind
Jadelyn Hoopai
The Houser Partma Family
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Hughes
Mr. and Mrs. David Hutchinson
The Ironman Foundation, Inc.
Kawamata Farms LLC
Kenneth J. Fischer, O.D., Inc.
Tom and Marsha Kerley
James and Celeste Keyes
Adi and Kathrin Kohler
Jerry and Irene Kubo
Terry and Stephanie Ladwig
Lanihau  Properties LLC
Alan Gartenhaus and Rhoady Lee, III
Lone Palm, Inc.
Mr. Pete L’Orange and  

Ms. Gerry Goodenough
Mauna Kea Polo Club LLC
Mauna Kea Realty
Gregory and Vicki McManus
Melinda Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Pete Moynahan
Joan Namkoong
Susan Neyens
Narand and Urmila Patel
Dan E. Philipp
David and Rebecca Pietsch

Norman Piianaia
Mike and Diane Prohoroff
Rosemary Rasmussen
Jan and Jack Reardon
Rhoady Lee Architecture and Design
Rose Riedesel-Slak
Joanne Sameshima and Yuriko Sameshima
Salvatore Satullo
Margarita and Tom Scheffel
Sharon Shutes
Frances and Roy Simperman
Dr. Lorraine Sonoda-Fogel
Ed and Cynthia Sorenson
Elizabeth Spielman
Stacy’s Bookkeeping, Inc.
Stephen B. Hard Foundation
John and Amy Sullivan
Mary Swan
Demetria Tabac
Pono and Angie von Holt
Richard and Linda West
Sabrina White
Clint and Sandie Williams
Laura Anne Williams
Norma Wong
Allen and Sally Wooddell
Mr. and Mrs. Woodson K. Woods
John and Margo Wray
Frosty and Marcia Yardley
Zadoc W. and Lawrence N. Brown 

Foundation 

BENEFACTORS ($100-$249)
Anonymous (11)
Sherrie Acerson
Stephanie Ackerman
Walter and Laurie Ackerman
Alex and Gloriann Akau
Clarence and Patricia Ako
Ted and Joan Alip
Pat and Dave Allbee
Mr. and Mrs. Georges Amtablian
Charlie and Lisa Anderson
Annunciation Catholic Church
Bernie and Wendy Aquino
CC Arnott
LeBurta Atherton
Wayne and Kathy Awai
Sharon Azevedo
Ban-Nix Home Medical Equipment, Inc.
Susan Barnes
John and Marion Barton
Marie J. Bauman
William and Patricia Bergin
Michael and Ruth Bernstone
Big Island Toyota
Clare Bobo
James Boyle
Buckley Sandler LLP
James and Madeleine Budde
Georgine Busch
Mr. and Mrs. John Callender
Charles and Barbara Campbell
Susan Carlile
Renne Chapman
Mary Clark-Kaiser
Jim and Linda Clifford
Ann Cobb

Hal and Ginny Cogger
Melanie Collier
Ken and Mary Colucci
Pete Comandini
Jo and Phil Conley
David P. and Joanne F. Coon
Charles Corrales
Dick and Karen Cushnie
Grace Czerwinski
Nadine Demaree
Duncan F. Dempster
Robin Derbes
Alika and Judith Desha
Destinations in Paradise, LLC
Gwen Dye
Ecochlor, Inc.
Electromed, Inc.
Cindy Evans
Samantha and Scott Fisher
Karen Doi and Reed Flickinger
Tahirih Foster
Mary Fox
Teri Freeman
Andrew and Vickie Frogley
Joyce Kagawa and Garret Fujino
Alfreida Fujita
Shirley Ann and Derrick Fukumoto
Sara Fuller
Howard Gardiner
Donna and Murray Gardner
Susan Tius and Guido Giacometti
Sam and Sue Gingrich
Dr. Melissa Gosland
Barbara and Rick Green
Vivian Green
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Greenwell
James S. Greenwell
Dr. and Mrs. Christian L. Gulbrandsen
G. Hamm
Mr. and Mrs. Will Hancock
Kadie and Roger Harris
Roy Haslip
Karin Hazelhoff Roelfzema
Stephen and Collene Heck
Bob and Daz Hendrickson
Suzi Herhold
Susan Hewitt
Mahi and Jerry Hiatt
Jim and Mary Helen Higgins
Jeffrey and Elaine Hirako
Royce and Charlene Hirayama
Caren and Gary Hisaoka
Edward and Mary Hon
Elaine Honma
Honokaa Hongwanji Buddhist  

Women’s Association
Robert and Pamela Hons
Lani and Lloyd Howell
Richard and Mina Humphreys
Sylvia and Brian Hussey
Mitsuko Inamine
Indiana State Police
Corlis and Terrence Ishikawa
Jerry and Pat Jamesson
Jaisy Jardine
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Jelks
Tioni and Gail Judd
K. Takata Store
Roku and Hazel Kanekuni
Albert and Arlene Kawabata
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Ray and Cathy Kawano
Mr. and Mrs. Wendell Kawano
Bob and Diane Kelce
Mr. and Mrs. Mickey Kerr
Jo Kim
Kazue Kimura
Mr. and Mrs. John King
Mori and Patsy Kiyota
Kona Transportation
Kwan Charitable Foundation
Clem and Janet Lam
Lizika and Guy Lam
Stewart and Lisa Lawrence
Erin Lee and Susan Welch
Ira and Tomoe Leitel
Kathy and Robert Lindsey
Mike Luce and Suzanne Hill
Jack and Leilani Maguire
Karen and Burton Martin
Noriyoshi and Kikue Masumoto
Regan and Shoshana Matsumura
Jim and Kathleen McCann
Paul and Jan-Gee McCollam
Arte and Cathy McCollough
Tim and Kooksie McCullough
Rae Ann McKeating
David and Suzanne McNaughton
Charles and Joan McVey
Peter Messmer and Elaine Christianson
Cathy Meyer-Uyehara
Clarence and Leonetta Mills
Dave and Laura Monahan
Cindi Morgan
Michele Morita
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Moynahan
Marjorie C. Mrasek
Tami T. Murakami
Eli K. Nahulu
Susan and Scott Nakahara
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Nakamoto
Eva Naniole
Mitzi Nishimine-Wild
Wendy and John Nixon
Mark and Liz Noetzel
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Nogues
Fred and Nancy Nonaka
Jan Nores
Alice Obina
Roy and Sachie Ohata
Alex N. Okada
Ronald and Janet Okimoto
Lynn Higashi and Miles Okumura
Phyrne and Dave Osborne
Colleen O’Sullivan
Pacific Life Foundation
Dianne and Braley Pastorino
PATDI, Inc.
Craig Pautler
Thomas Penny and Elizabeth Joyce
Ann Pietsch
Alan and Toni Pinn
Julia and Robert Piombo
George and Colette Pirie
Mel Pobre and Julie Mattson
Bebe Ponce
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Portnoy
Carol and David Pratt
Linda and Jim Preskitt
Diane Quitiquit
Dorothy F. Ramos

Noelani and Woody Ramos
John and Denise Ray
Randy and Rami Ring
Diane Rivas
Christopher Robb
Ric and Dao Rocker
Julie Rowe
Thelma Ryusaki
Priscilla A. Sears
Bonnie Sell
Alan and Mimi Shattuck
Robert and Carly Shepherd
Rod and Mary Siebert
Jeanne Sing
Rev. Emerson Smith
Ken and Rosalee Smith
Sharon Solmssen
William F. Somers
Joan Sorbets
Terry Stambler-Wolfe
Alexandra Starr
James W. Steckling
John and Lorraine Steinbacher
Bob and Barbara Sterne
Maria Strong
Carl and Ruth Sturges
Surety Kohala Corporation
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Taga
Stanley and Aimee Takamoto
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Takata
Shiro and Clara Takata
Teri Takata
Mark and Rae Therrien
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Thill
Pam Thurman
Tommy Tinker and Cynthia Smith
Steve and Clara Toma
Matilda Tompson
Vivienne and Ron Tooman
Ritch Trenda and Marene Morita
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Triggs
Marilyn and Jim Truesdell
Ruth van Doren
Dorothy Vasquez
Sharon and Randy Vitousek
Theone Vredenburg
Waimea Senior Citizens Club
Steven B. Walker
Kimi Cook-Walls and Robert Walls
Sherm and Elaine Warner
Stuart Watterson
James M. Whitman
Anne Irene Wilcox
Leona Wishard
Dr. Marcia Wishnick and  

Mr. Stanley Wishnick
Diane and Arnie Wolfe
The Yamaguchi Family
Miyoko Yamasaki
Myron Yamasato
The Yano Family
Betty and Ronald Young

DONORS ($1-$99)
Anonymous (13)
Henry Ah Sam
Sandra Ahlo
Angie Akuna
Kelly Anne and Greg Anderson

Mary Andrews
Irene Angot
Marguerite Arbo
Art Bros.
Judy Auwae
Deborah Baker
Erwin L. Baldwin
Maria Ballar
Jean Bassen
Autry and Holly Bell
Sharon Blair
Mc and Donna Blasdell
Beverly Blessings
Kay W. Boyd
Miguel Bray
Kathleen Brilhante
Christopher and Isabel Brown
Maureen Brown
Michael and Kathy Brown
Mary A. Buckley
Margo Bunnell
John and Susie Bustard
Eugene Byrne
Ellen Caitano
Katie Callender
Beryl Cambridge
James and Suzette Cantyne
Laurie Jo Rogers and Paul Carney
Stephanie Carpenter
Salvacion Castillo
Kristen M. Castro
Dore Centeio
Edyson Ching
Mr. and Mrs. Alvin E. Chong
Harry and Dorothy Chow
Ruby Christopher
Nancy Coats
Colette Cobb
Udell Colleado
H. F. and Diana Conrad
Beth Coppola
Darren Corpuz
Nina Creelman
CrossFit AllStar LLC
Ana Cunningham
Lorraine Daley
Shirley May De Luz
Jan Dean
Bob and Terry Decker
Mr. and Mrs. William Dempsey
Designs by Jessica
Landon Deville
Kay Dixon-Nichols
Fujiko Dochin
Walter G. Dochin
Tsuneko Doi
Susan Driscoll
Robert Dudley and Carol Campbell-Dudley
Carla Ecland
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Eder
Mr. and Mrs. Romeo Elliazar
Joshua Ellis
Gene Erger
Chuck Erskine
Linda Eskaran
Dave Esquer
Martin and Blanca Evangelista
Rebekah Evergreen
Lavaina Ferreira
John and Susie Field
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Kenneth and Linda Fischer
Judy Folk
Edgar Frame
Pete Fredriksen
Mr. and Mrs. Reinhard Fritsch
Jobi Frorath
Frank and Margaret Fuchino
Kunio and Mary Fujii
Susumu Fujii
Mr. and Mrs. Zen Fujii
Eiko Fujino
Harue Furumoto
Desiree Gambill
Elizabeth Gerety
Dr. and Mrs. James D. Gibson
Jon and Geri Giffin
John and Bernice Goetz
David and Dallas Gomes
Sheila Goo
Sophia V. Schweitzer and Ricky Gordon
Carlos Gouveia
Catherine Grant
Daphne Gray
Connie Green
Patricia G. Greenwell
Cynthia Gregg
Lisa Grodzicki
Mac and Linda Groves
Kaiki Gunderson-Cook
Mr. and Mrs. Hans-Peter Hager
Marvis Hanano
Mary Hanano
Richard Hanano
Fran and Bob Harman
Jean V. Harris
Kelly Harrison
Carol Hasegawa and Mildred Hasegawa
Rose M. Hatakeyama
Mike and Mary-Jayne Haux
Sherryle Heafner
Pete and Carol Hendricks
Florence Hickcox
Hisae and Brandon Hickman
Douglas and Corinne Higa
Harold and Corinne Higa
Dianne and Francis Higgins
Warren and Sharon Higuchi
Pat Hill
Jan M. Hino
W. A. and M. M. Hirai
Shizuko Hirako
June Hodgins
John and Catrinka Holland
Joy Holland
Khoi Hong
Roy Hori
Marion Humphreys
Linda Hunter
Barbara Hutchinson
Mae Nakamoto Ikeda
Akinori Imai
Peter In
Takemori and Yoshiko Ishiki
Mr. and Mrs. Robert K. Itamoto
Elroy and Renee Ito
Wallace and Myrna Iwamasa
Doris Jacober
Becky Jacobs
Mr. and Mrs. Wilson Jacobson
Midge Jambor

Denise Janelle
Jo Jeter
Bob Johnson
Gwen Jones
Peter and Toni Jose
Kyrsten and Michael Kaha
U’i Savannah Kahoopii
Reynolds Kamakawiwoole
S. Kanazawa and J. Young
Dorothy Kansako
Joanne Kaohi
Kapaau Veterinary Center
Kikuyo Karimoto
Corinne Kealoha
Duane and Gail Keanaaina
Don and Kerrill Kephart
Candice Kidani
Lida M. Kim
Setsuko Kimura
Margaret King
Everett Knowles
Masumi Kobayashi
Kohala Coast Wine and Spirits, LLC
Maile-Lei Koyanagi
W. and T. Kualaau
Leslie and Dustin Kwok
Irma Lai
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Langevin
Sharon Langsi
Eleanor Laszlo
Jack and Sally Lee
Patricia Lee
Peggy Ann B. Leith
Janet Lindner
Joseph and Susan Loewenhardt
Dayna Logan
Howard and Adele Loo
Wayne and Marites Luzon
Mr. and Mrs. George Lyons
Gigi Macion and Ohana
Joey and Donna Mah
Richard Maletic
Frank and Barbara Maloney
Pamela Marquez
Malia Marshall
Ernestine Martinson
George and Wilma Martinson
The Richard Matsuda Family
Betty Matsuo
Kerrie Mattis
Tim and Donna Max
Debra McCarthy
Jan McCurry
Dolores McDaniel
Fiona and Robert McKendry
Juana Mejia
Janet Mello
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Mendes
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Mikita
Scott Milburn
Maurice Miranda
Lisa and Dan Mirisola
Alfonso and Haruko Mitchell
Gene Mitsunami
Colin and Lisa Miura
Audrey Mizokami
H. K. and V. V. Moku
Juanita Montgomery
Susan Moore
Yumi Morikawa

Harry Morita
Ashley and Nathan Morris
Earl and Helen Morris
Sue Moss
Alan and Charlene Nakagawa
Mitsue Nakagawa
Sid Y. Nakamoto
Nakamoto, Okamoto, and Yamamoto
Pat Newport
Karen Nishimura
Michio and Masako Nitta
Kathy Nomura
Colleen Norris
Kimiyo Ohta
Tomoe Oketani
Linda C. Okumura
Jill and John Olson
Doris H. Onodera
Jay Ontiveros
Alvin Oshiro
Shigeru and Jane Oshita
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer S. Ota
Wendy Oye
Patricia Pampo
Barbara Penn
Juliet Perreira
Eliahu and Emma Pessah
Dr. and Mrs. James Phillips
Rebecca Piilani
Cynthia Potter
Bill and Nancy Powell
Richard Prohoroff
The Queen’s Medical Center
Esteban and Moira Rabang
Raymond Ramsay and Associates, Inc.
Tara Reed
Denise Reyes
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Rice
Sally H. Rice
Donna and Gregg Richardson
Russ Robinson
Charlotte Rodrigues
Sharee Rodrigues
Christopher Roehrig
Laura Rose
Margaret and David Rose
Sandra Rossi
John G. Roth and David S. McCollough
Sheila Roy
Kikue Ryusaki and Janlyn Ryusaki-Phillips
Donna Rzepka
Ellen Rzepka
Ralph and Jean Saito
Roy and Eunice Saito
Jerry and Rosie Sakamoto
Cole and Grace Salera
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Sales
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Salley
Michiko Sato
Susan Scanlan
Louise Schaeffler
Rebecca Scheer
Barney and Kimberly Schutte
Sharon Schwartz
Susan Scott
Ze Shapiro
Ken and Carla Shdo
Cynthia Sher
Dr. and Mrs. James Shimokusu
Shin Runkel Realty
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We apologize if we have inadvertently omitted acknowledging your gift or misspelled a name. 
Please call Gayle Hubbard at (808) 885-7547.

Pauline Shinshiro
Laura and Gary Shiroyama
Moira Silva
Heidi Smith
Helen Stewart
Dr. and Mrs. Randall R. Stoddard
Jan and Jim Stowell
Coleen Sullivan
Martha Sunderland
Frances Suurkask
Linda Swanson
Susan Switzer
Arlene Takara
Toshio and Gladys Takeya
James Talada
Phyllis A. Tarail
Daniel and Laura Teruya
Timothy Terzi
Marsha Sudduth and Robert Tiffany
Ellen Toigo
Terri Toki
Karl Toubman and Katherine Pomeroy
Hien and Olivia Tran
Claire Trester
Mihwa Tully
Glenn and Lorraine Uchimura
Yoshimi Uyeda
Laurel Valli
Robin van Calcar
Village Burger Kamuela LLC
Luann Vitello
Joe and Kelly Vitorino
S. Wahinekapu
Beth Waldrep
Dick and Bobbie Walker
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Washburn
Pam Watts
Charles B. Webster
Valerie Kim and Gerald Weldon
Mr. and Mrs. Terry White
John and Katy Whitman
Margaret Wille
Jerry and Marilyn Willoughby
Linda Wilson
Shirley Wilson
Kristin Wohlschlagel
Momoe M. Yamamoto
Norene Yamamoto
Ernestine C. Young
George and Kayleen Yuda

IN KIND DONATIONS
Ace Hardware
AKA Sushi
All About Chocolate
Tanya Alston
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Anderson
ATV Outfitters Hawaii and Kohala Ditch 

Adventures
Baron von App Wood Art
Beauty by Waimea Magnolias
Big Island Country Club
Big Island Grown
Blue Dragon Bodywork, LLC
Blue Dragon Coastal Cuisine  

and Musiquarium

Blue Hawaiian Helicopters
Botanical World Adventures
Michael and Kathy Brown
Cafe Pesto
The Challenge at Manele and  

The Experience at Koele
Cheryl Lee Chesnut
The Club at Hokuli’a
Costco
Ricky Delorey
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Denison
Don’s Chinese Kitchen
Earl’s Snack Shop
Endless Summer Private Charters
Fairmont Banff Springs
Fairmont Jasper Park Lodge
Fairmont Orchid
Five Mountain Fitness
Four Seasons Wailea
Dr. and Mrs. Evarts Fox
Francis H. I’i Brown Golf Courses
Tim Friesen
Carol Greenwell
Gregore Salon
Gary and Kari Hagerman
Gerald and Jenny Hansen
Hapuna Golf Course
Hawaii Forest and Trail
Hawaiian Island Creations
Hawaiian Jellys
Hokulani Massage Academy
Tommy Hollenbeck
Honokaa Marketplace
Hualalai Resort
Hula Moon Boutique
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Hummel
Lorna Jeyte
Jill Justice
Kaanapali Golf Courses
Margie Kaiser
Kaliko Kalehua
Kamuela Liquor Store
Kekela Farms
Kimobean Coffee
Ko Olina Golf Club
Kohala Club Hotel
Kohanaiki Club
Kona Nai’a, an IRUKA Hawaii Company
Kona Wine Market and Baskets with Aloha
KTA Kamuela - Waimea Center
Lava Lava Beach Club
Le’ale’a
Lehua Jewelers
Lilikoi Cafe
Long’s Drugs
Ann Lum
Mr. and Mrs. Mel Macy
Makalei Golf Club
Jan Marrack
Mauna Kea Beach Hotel
Mauna Lani Bay Hotel and Bungalows
McCandless Ranch
Cyrus Meade
Merriman’s Mediterranean Cafe
Merriman’s Restaurant
Edwin Miklas
Dave Molnar

Tina Morris
Mystic Hair Nails and Lashes
The Nail Lady
Nanea Golf Club, Inc.
Napua at Mauna Lani Beach Club
New Moon Gallery
North Hawaii News
Mr. and Mrs. David Nurse
Ocean Sports Waikoloa
OM Yoga Studio
Onomea Tea Company
Barbara Ota
Pacific Massage Services
Parker Ranch Store
Parker School
Pau Restaurant
Poipu Bay Golf Course
Poppa’s Orchids
Rick and Sharon Potter
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Powell
Karen Bergstrom and David Prentiss
Mr. and Mrs. Freddie Rice
Ruth’s Chris Mauna Lani
Suzanne Sasaki
Niall and Pegi Scully
Scott Seymour
Shallenberger Photography
Starbucks
Studio 55
Sushi Rock
Taro Patch Gifts
Linda Taylor
Tex Drive In and Restaurant
Tommy Bahama’s Restaurant and Bar
Tropical Dreams Ice Cream
The Umauma Experience
Underground Pizza
Waikoloa Beach and Kings’ Courses
Waikoloa Village Golf Club
Waimea Coffee Company
Waimea General Store
Walmart
Joan Walske
Katherine Werner
Mark and Gina Willman
Young’s Market Company, LLC
Yum Yum Teriyaki and Bar-B-Q
Adeline Zielinski
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